Lodi Winegrape Commission

Executive and Finance Joint Committee Meeting Minutes 

December 15, 2014
The Executive and Finance Committees of the Lodi Winegrape Commission met at the Lodi Winegrape Commission office at 2545 W. Turner Road, Lodi. 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Craig Ledbetter at 9:02 am. 

Roll was called. In attendance were Chair Craig Ledbetter, Kevin Delu, Bob Lauchland, Galen Schmiedt, and Ed Van Diemen. Also in attendance were staff members: Camron King, Stuart Spencer, Renee Chappius and representing Croce Sanguinetti and Vanderveen were Pauline Sanguinetti and Lyndsay George.. A quorum was established. 

On a motion by Schmiedt/ Van Diemen, the minutes of the July 14, 2014 Executive/Finance Committee meeting were approved.

The committee was presented with the report of the Financial and Agreed Upon Procedures audits conducted for FY 2013-14 by Croce Sanguinetti and Vanderveen.  Sanguinetti and George covered different portions of the audits and reported that there were no findings.  On a motion by Schmiedt/Van Diemen, the audit reports were accepted by the committee and moved to the board with a recommendation of acceptance.
The committee discussed the need to evaluate winery contributions to the efforts of the Lodi Winegrape Commission in an effort to understand the full picture of income sources.  This would include the development of a winery survey to gather information on purchases of fruit, sales, pricing, etc. It will be important to consider this information in the context of aggregated grape sales trends and to incorporate as many factors as possible to gather the best look at information.
The committee received an update on the Visitor Center refresh project and it was reported that the costs have come down.  The California Wine Education Foundation will meet again soon to consider the proposals.

Set date for next meeting – TBD
The meeting was adjourned at 10:19 A.M. 
